
 Proceedings of the Commissioners 
 

The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met in person on July 6, 2021, at the  
County Courthouse. Notice of the meeting was published on the county website 
sheridancountyne.gov.  The meeting was open to the public and a ZOOM connection was also 
available.  Present were Chairman Loren Paul, Commissioners Bruce Messersmith and James 
Krotz,  Clerk Sindy Coburn, Assessor Tina Skinner and Treasurer Renee Thies.   
 
Road Superintendent Richard Cross reported some damage to roads in an area north of Mirage 
Flats over the weekend by heavy rain. 
 
The BOC voted to declare a shelving unit in the Veterans Service Office  “surplus” and offer it 
for sale. 
 
The BOC approved an application for a Special Designated License for the Fuel Grill LLC to 
serve alcohol for a Barn Dance and Wedding at the Barns at Galyen farms on July 31. 
 
Acting as the Board of Equalization (BOE) the Commissioners approved two correction sheets 
accelerating the personal property taxes for Larry Galyen and for Galyen Farms.  The BOE 
reviewed and approved a list of one overvalued and four undervalued properties presented by 
Assessor Tina Skinner.   
 
The Board of  Equalization reviewed Valuation Protests on 20 properties. 
 
The next meeting of the BOE and BOC is scheduled for Tuesday, July 13, at 9:00 in the 
Commissioners’ Chambers in the Courthouse and will be open to the public.  The meeting will 
also be available on ZOOM – check the Public Notices page of the county website for meeting 
number and passcode. 
 

The minutes of this and all meetings of the Board of Commissioners will be available to the 
public at the office of the Sheridan County Clerk and online at sheridancounty.ne.gov.  All 
meetings of the Board of Commissioners are held in compliance with Nebraska Open Meetings 
Act and the public is always welcome.  

Submitted by James Krotz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


